
20th December 2023 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
This week the 3rd candle was lit 
on the Advent wreath.                            
This candle symbolises joy. 
 
In Sundays Gospel John the 
Baptist is heard telling his                                      
followers about Jesus’ coming. 
John had many followers 
and ,many thought that he was 
the Messiah but he is humble as 
he says that he is not fit to                          
unfasten the sandals of the one 
who is to come. We hear that at 
the Visitation John jumps for ‘joy’ 
inside his mummy’s tummy.  
 
This virtue of humbleness is very 
important and does not mean 
thinking less of yourself but 
thinking of your self less.  
 
There is great joy to be found in 
this approach to life. In                        
assembly we watched a short 
animation called  ’A joy story: 
Joy and Heron’ and I told the 
children about the word ‘mudita’ 
which means experiencing                                   
joy in others happiness. 
 
Can I take this opportunity to say 
thank you to all of our             
families for your generosity                        
towards  us this Christmas. It is 
lovely to know that the hard work 
our staff put into helping your 
children live lives in all their                         
fullness is appreciated.  
 
 

Monday 8th Jan 
Staff training day 

 
Tuesday 9th Jan 
Back to school 

 
Tues 9th Jan                           
Intermediate 
chess club                         

3-4pm 
 

Tuesday 9th Jan 
Music club                 

(Yrs 5 and 6)                   
3-3.50pm 

 
Tues 9th Jan 

Multisports (KS2)  
3-3.50pm 

 
Tues 9th Jan 
Irish Dancing 

school  
6pm-8pm 

 
Wed 10th Jan 
BE-ACTIVE                           

football                        
(Years 4-6) 
3-3.50pm 

 
Wed 10th Jan 

Gymnastics club 
with Mrs Doherty  

Years 1-3 
3-3.50pm 

 
Wed 10th Jan 

Computing club 
with Mr Lynam 

Years 4-6                     
3-3.50pm 

 
Wed 10th Jan 
11+ Club with 
Dorrie/ Leap 
ahead tuition 

(Yr 5) 
3-4.15pm 

Have a peaceful, holy and healthy 
Christmas and a happy New Year 
everybody.  
 
See you all in January 
 
Mr Doherty 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Today we said goodbye to Mrs 
Lakhanpal. I think I’ve said             
already how much the children 
she has taught think of her as 
do the whole school                                   
community.  
 
You will be missed and you will 
remain in our prayers.  

 



20th December 2023  
Thurs 11th Jan 

BE ACTIVE                    
football club                      

Yrs 1-3  3-3.50pm 
 
 

Fri 12th Jan      
Miss Wiggins’ 
drawing club 

(Yrs 4-6)                        
3-3.50pm 

Black belt success! 

Well done to Mitchell (Year 
6) who last week passed his 
black belt exam in 
taekwondo. I know how      
dedicated Mitchell is to 
taekwondo and how hard he 
works, which makes this 
achievement all the more                   
special. 
 
 
                                      

                                    
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Singing in Church 
Thank you once again to all of 
the children who sang on                  
Sunday at Church. You were 
wonderful—as always! 

Thank you again! 
I would like to take this                                
opportunity to, once again, 
thank Mrs Stonebanks who 
has been working in school 
this term supporting in Year 1. 
It is amazing to have such                  
talented and dedicated people 
to call upon when we need 
support. Mrs Stonebanks will 
be leaving us at the end of this 
term.  



20th December 2023 

 

Singing at Hillingdon Golf club 

Thank you Mr Lynam and the Hillingdon Golf Club for inviting our children to 

sing at their Christmas Carols event on Thursday evening. The children sang 
beautifully and it was lovely to receive the following message for the Chair of 
Governors at BWI school, who was in the audience. 

This should make all of us very proud. Can I also thank the golf club for their 
very generous donation to the school. It was beyond generous.  

 
 
 
 

 



20th December 2023 
 

Year 5 siniging at the Burroughs Care Home 
 

Can I thank our children, once more, for a memorable visit to the Burroughs 
Care Home in West Drayton. Seeing the happiness you brought to the staff and 
residents was priceless. There were many happy tears shed. Can I also thank 
Mrs Carter for arranging the visit and Mrs Cingo for accompanying us on piano.  



20th December 2023 
 

Stone age artwork 
 

Check out this amazing stone age artwork by Year 6. This is part of their                 
current history topic. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



20th December 2023 
 

Singing at Mass 
 

I was so proud after Mass this week to receive many, many compliments about 
the childrens singing. Worship is central to what we do at St                                      
Catherines and if you have ever been present at one of our services I think you 
will agree with me that there is something VERY special about St Catherine 
school masses.  
 
It was therefore lovely to receive the following email from one of our                      
grandparents, which I think sums up how very special our school is. Isn’t it  
lovely that somebody would take the time to send this? 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



20th December 2023 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

BE ACTIVE NEW YEARS CAMP 
 
This Christmas holiday, B-Active 
will be hosting a New Years camp at 
St Catherines on Wednesday 3rd, 
Thursday 4th and Friday 5th                       
January.  This is free to children 
entitled to means tested free 
school meals. Your child should have 
taken this leaflet home today.  
 
Please note that the more children 
that attend the more money the 
school receives for allowing them to 
use our premises.  



Our prayer for December is the Act of Sorrow. Advent is a time when we prepare 
for Jesus’ coming. We prepare ourselves by saying sorry for the times when we 
haven’t been like him and ask for His forgiveness. The colour purple, used for 
the candles and altar cloths at this time of year, is a symbol of repentance or 
turning back to God.  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
  
  



 
 
 
Monday 8th January: Staff Training day 
 
Tuesday 9th January: First day of Spring Term 
 
Tuesday 16th January: Start of Term Mass in Church at 9.30am 
 
Wednesday 17th January: Year 3/4 Badminton festival at Cranford Community College 
 
Monday 22nd January: Year 3/4 Football tournament at ACS International School 
 
Wednesday 31st January: Year 1 school trip to Milestone Museum 
 
Tuesday 6th February: Parents Evening 
 
Thursday 8th February: Parents Evening 
 
Friday 9th February: Last day of half term. Normal finish time 
 
Monday 12th Feb—Friday 16th Feb: Half term holiday 
 
Monday 25th March: Start of Holy Week 
 
Thursday 28th March: Year 6 Passion Play at 9am. Year 6 parents and families welcome to                
         attend 
 
Thursday 28th March: School finishes for Easter holiday at 2pm.  
 
Friday 29th March  - Friday 12th April: Easter holiday 
 
 

Spring term diary dates 


